
 

 

April 18, 2019 

 

 

Housing Authority of Cook County 

175 W. Jackson Blvd, Suite 350 

Chicago, IL 60604 

 

 

Dear Colleagues: 

 

As Housing Choice Voucher participants, their advocates, and others committed to fair and equitable access to 

affordable housing, we urge the Housing Authority of Cook County to include a referral to legal aid on its 

notice to terminate participants from the Voucher program.   

 

A Housing Choice Voucher is one of the most valuable tools for a tenant with a low income to achieve social 

and economic mobility and to afford decent housing. Losing a voucher can destabilize a family and quash their 

hope of access to housing in opportunity areas. Termination of such an important benefit requires that 

participants understand their legal rights. 

 

Yet, unfortunately, many low income tenants are ill-informed of their legal rights. Studies of low income 

Americans show that they seek legal help for only about 20% of their civil legal problems and report not 

understanding that a problem is a “legal” problem or not knowing about available legal resources as top reasons 

for not seeking legal help. This is especially true for tenants who live in remote, under-resourced suburban 

areas; tenants living with disabilities; tenants who are senior citizens; or tenants for whom English is not their 

first language. Access to legal consultations does not necessarily make informal hearings more litigious; 

attorneys often help resolve matters without litigation or earlier in the process.  

 

We understand that HACC has made available a list of legal resources at its main office that Voucher 

participants may access, but with Cook County’s size, many Voucher participants are infrequently at the main 

office and, thus, unable to timely use this list of legal resources.  

  

We urge you to include a simple statement that Voucher participants may want to consult an attorney about the 

notice and list one or more referral numbers. Specifically, we recommend that HACC use the same language 

and referral that CHA has used without problems.  

 

Thank you for your consideration of these remarks and your commitment to affordable housing. 

 

Sincerely,  

 
ACCESS LIVING  

AGEOPTIONS 

AGING CARE CONNECTIONS 

CARPLS  

CENTER FOR CHANGING LIVES 

CENTER FOR DISABILITY AND ELDER LAW 

CHICAGO AREA FAIR HOUSING ALLIANCE 

CHICAGO VOLUNTEER LEGAL SERVICES 

CJE SENIORLIFE 

CLARETIAN ASSOCIATES 

HOUSING ACTION ILLINOIS  

 

HOUSING CHOICE PARTNERS  

ILLINOIS HUNGER COALITION 

LAF (LEGAL ASSISTANCE FOUNDATION) 

LATINO POLICY FORUM 

LAWYERS COMMITTEE FOR BETTER HOUSING 

LEGAL AID SOCIETY OF METROPOLITAN FAMILY SERVICES 

LEGAL COUNCIL FOR HEALTH JUSTICE 

NEW MOMS, INC. 

OPEN COMMUNITIES  

PALATINE TOWNSHIP SENIOR CITIZENS COUNCIL 

SHRIVER NATIONAL CENTER ON POVERTY LAW  

SOUTH SUBURBAN HOUSING CENTER 

 


